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Safeguarding Adults Partnership Board 

Tuesday 14th June 2011
Action Sheet

	
	ACTION
	OFFICER



	1.
	Performance Data

Ailsa to check the 3 open case details.

Mark Strugnell to take a look if it financial abuse and what the police input is.


	Ailsa Mechen
Mark Strugnell

	2.
	DH Safeguarding Guidance for Health and ADASS Safeguarding Framework Update
Mike advised using the guidance and then work it into a strategy .

Eamon and Carol O’Brien to coordinate this


	Eamon and Carol

	3.
	Mike to raise with Dominic Clout at his meeting regarding having a protocol on dealing with homicide incidents and safeguarding

	Mike

	4. 
	Service user feedback  Research Project – now need to consider a mechanism for regular ongoing process for seeking service users views.

Carol to draft a proposal on how to take this forward.
	Carol

	5. 
	Annual Report

· Circulate the final draft for Board members to comment

· Final sign off by Mike Cooke before the next Board Meeting
	All

Carol



Minutes


	Date and Time of meeting 
	14th June 2011 

	
	


	Names Present at Meeting 
	Role and organisation

	Mike Cooke

	Director Housing &Adult Social Care - Chair

	Lyn Romeo  

	Assistant Director Adult Social Care

	Rebecca Harrington 


	Assistant Director Strategic Planning and Joint Commissioning Camden Council and PCT

	Eamon Greville

	Safeguarding Adults ( Adult Protection) Co Coordinator

	Val Evans

	Head of Safeguarding and Care Practice Development 

	Carol O’Brien

	Safeguarding Development Officer – Camden Council

	Mark Hazleton


	Borough Commander Fire Service

	Mark Strugnell


	MPS Camden Police

	Jenny Alphonse
	Camden Crossroads – Voluntary Sector 



	Anju Bhatt 

	Camden Black and Minority Ethnic Alliance – Voluntary Sector 

	Jo Holloway


	Vol Sector Rep, Health & Social Care Forum

	Betsy Lau-Robinson
	Senior Safeguarding Lead - UCLH  

	Tom Preest 
	Head of Anti Social Behaviour Community Safety

	Lorraine Colledge 
	Head of Procurement - People Services

	Linda Davies 

	Safeguarding Adults Operational Lead – Royal Free Hospital

	Josie Adams
	Housing Management

	Jeanette De La Harpe
	Evaluation Officer

	Suzanne Barcz
	Head of Performance and Service Improvement

	Ailsa Mechen
	Adult Social Care Information Team

	Claire Barcham
	CIFT

	Katie Smith
	 London Probation Trust 

	Maggie Bisset 
	Nurse Consultant in Palliative Care – CNWL Camden Provider Service

	Reshma Upadhyaya


	Business Manager - Minute taker


	Apologies

	Name
	Role and organisation

	Colin Plant 
	Borough Director – Mental Health Foundation Trust

	Jonathan Freedman 

	Clinical Services Manager, Inpatient Rehabilitation and Continuing Care - Camden NHS Provider Services

	Kirin Saeed 

	Service User – Chair of the Engagement Sub Group


	
	ITEM


	ACTION

	1.

	Introduction and Apologies
Noted above
	

	2.
	Minutes and Actions from the last meeting 4th April 2011
Minutes agreed
It was noted that mutual support and sharing resources will be required to keep work steams moving forward


	

	
	Performance Update for 2010/11 – Suzanne Barcz /Alisa Mechen
Comments

· The number of contacts has increased from last year
· 317 alerts during  6 months period Oct to March.
· UCLH – has a wide catchment area
· There are currently 3 open cases  - 
Action - Ailsa to check the details.

Mark Strugnell to take a look if it financial abuse and what the police input is.
Some cases are kept open with while formal police investigations are ongoing 
· Data form the fire service to be included. Ailsa is looking to have this category added to the system.
· Betsy requested more information in relation to Learning Disability cases e.g.  What type of patient, trends and types of referrals
· Overall the data report was found to be helpful.
Mike warmly welcomed the report, recognised that the format is better. 
Suggestions for further improvements  to be done via direct contact with Ailsa and her team.
Mike expressed that he is pleased with the work and progress that has been made and thanked everyone for their input.
 
	

	3

	Headlines from Engagement Research Project – 10 minutes Jeanette 

Comments
MC raised that this is clearly an important area of work which was discussed at the last meeting.
It was recommended that at case closure, service users are invited to participate in a formal interview at a later date. There needs to be a time delay for the individual to know if they “feel safer. 

Betsy raised her concerns regarding the numbers and the need for more specific information. She asked if 10 service users is a valid number for statistical purposes. It has been helpful to have this data for a qualitative study.

LR clarified that the reason for doing this is to give us a steer of what needs to be done. What is next step how do we take forwards the recommendations and work with our partners and embed them into the every day work.
MC – need to have a named person or group to do this. 

Action – COB to take forward.

MC thanked JDLH
	

	5.

	Board Governance, Membership and Accountability – Val Evans
Key points –

· Waiting for more detail from the H&W Board arrangements
· There are valid issues raised by VE re having elected members on the Board as some Board do have

· The NHS is in a state of flux. The North London sector is looking at a representative from NHS
· Mike raised that it would be advisable to not make any drastic changes yet as there is so much change taking place.
It was agreed to keep this work in progress.


	

	7.

	Law Commission Update - Carol O’Brien
Comments from Members

Eamon raised that we need to keep attendance relevant so may need to consider having representatives from Banks when relevant in view of the increase in financial abuse. 
It was recommended to include self harm and neglect. It was generally agreed that this is a concerning development
Mike noted the update and raised that this is an example of the changes that are happening and the Board will need to keep an eye on events.

	

	8.
	DH Safeguarding Guidance for Health and ADASS Safeguarding Framework Update  - Betsy Lau and  Carol O’Brien
There is a considerable amount of guidance available. Betsy has compressed the documents into a summary with recommendations.
Comments

· Mike raised that this is a helpful summary
· There is a need to clarify the word empowerment and what it really means in this context..
· The group agreed that there is a need to have clear guidance on the roles, responsibility and clear thresholds and expectations of the Board.
· Jo raised that hate crime is not mentioned.
· Safeguarding guidance is becoming broader and is now more about keeping adults safe rather than it’s proper meaning to ensure that vulnerable adult are protected from risk of being exploited.

· ADASS recommend Boards to have a safeguarding strategy. Camden does not have one

Mike asked that feedback is given that the Board is concerned about the agenda becoming too wide and requested for clarification at a time when there is so much guidance being produced.
Mike advised using the guidance and then work it into a strategy .

Action – Eamon and Carol O’Brien to coordinate this.


	

	9.
	Annual Report 2010/11 progress update –Carol 

Update to the changes to the annual report timetable

Carol proposed to the Board that she will circulate the final draft and obtain and collate their feedback to revise the draft. Mike to sign off the report.

Board agreed this approach


	

	10
	Mike raised that this is Val’s last Safeguarding Board meeting. Val will be retiring and pursuing new things. Mike  extended the Boards thanks for her hard work and contributions and  wished her well for a long happy retirement

Val thanked her team and everyone on the Board.

VE’s retirement party will take place on 29th July 2011 5pm

	

	11.
	Any Other Business – 
Mark Strugnell raised the recent homicide in the Kings Cross area and that an investigation is underway. After this concludes the team will look at lessons learnt and produce recommendations from this.

It was raised that the NHS London process will be followed regarding this case followed by a serious case review

Linda asked if the Board wants to have a homicide protocol as some boards do have one in place.

Action - Mike will raise this at his meeting with Dominic Clout

Jenny raised that feedback could be obtained from Camden Empower point group which report back to a network.


	

	12.
	Next Meeting 

24th October 2011

2pm – 4pm

Venue to be confirmed
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